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IFB No. 2025-01 
Inventory Replenishment of Plumbing Materials and Supplies 

Response to Inquiries No. 1 

This addendum serves to revise the previously issued bid documents and/or provides additional 
information for informational purposes. In cases where the responses below result in modifications to 
the bid documents, please consider them as amendments to the original IFB 2025-01. The following 
responses address RFIs received from potential bidders on November 12th, 13th, 18th, 19th and 20th 
2024. 

QUESTION/INQUIRY AS SUBMITTED: GWA RESPONSE: 

1. 
I have question regarding a couple of the 
affidavit listed on page 5 of the GWA IFB 2025-
01, checklist for bid submission, section 3. 

I am unclear what the difference is between 
items 3 & 4. Can you provide me a copy of 

a. Special Provision for Ownership
Disclosure Affidavit (not sure where to
sign the document in the bid package)

Section: IFB Checklist for Bid Submission, 
Page 5, Section 3. Document Assembly for 
Submission: 

a. The Special Provision for the 
Ownership Disclosure Affidavit 
provides instructions for completing 
the Ownership and Interest 
Disclosure Affidavit. 

2. I did not find a copy of the Good Standing 
Affidavit Ownership and Interest Disclosure 
Affidavit in the bid package 

Please see Amendment #1 issued on 
November 20, 2024. 

http://guamwaterworks.org/wp-
content/uploads/2024/11/Bid-Amendment-
No-1-for-IFB-2025-01-Inventory-
Replenishment-signed-vg-11-20-24.pdf 

3. I’m writing to request a 2 week extension to the 
bid opening date.   

I’m requesting this extensions for the following 
reasons: 

• Veteran’s day holiday has slowed down
our ability to get pricing and availability
for the items requested.  This also delays
our efforts at obtaining bonding.

• The Typhoon has delayed our ability to
work on this IFB.

• We are awaiting question responses
from GWA

The bid opening originally scheduled for 
Friday, November 22, 2024, at 10:00 a.m. 
has been rescheduled to Friday, December 
6, 2024, at 10:00 a.m. 
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4. Due to the amount of products being requested 
on this bid, we are requesting a 7-Day extension 
on the bid opening. 

See response #3 

5. I  am requesting the subject Bid to be extended 
to  next week . 

See response #3 

6. We would like to request for a 1 week extension 
on the bid opening of GWA IFB 2025-01. This is 
mainly due to the time needed to communicate, 
review/clarify the scope of work & specification. 
We also have been receiving delayed 
responses from vendors due to the influx of 
inquiries brought by the upcoming Holiday 
Season. 

See response #3 

 
Bidders are also notified to visit the GWA website: www.guamwaterworks.org to ensure that  any 
addenda to the bid, answers to questions, and reminders are communicated to all bidders during the 
solicitation process. 
 
 
 
 
_________________________   ______________           
Miguel C. Bordallo, P.E., Date 
General Manager 
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